Humane Society of the Ohio Valley Inc.

Regular Board Minutes

February 14, 2024
Board members present: Amber Dennison, Tammy Bates, Mike Miller, Tracy Moore, Shelly Galland, Tracy Tynan, John Tynan, Emily Sheriff
1. Call to order – The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

2. Public comments – None
3. Approval of minutes of January’s board meeting: Motion by John. Second by Tammy. Motion passed with a voice vote.

4. Approval of Treasurer’s report: Motion by Tammy. Second by Amber. Motion passed with a voice vote.

5. Director’s report

a. 39 cats come in through intake – 5 were owner surrender; 1 was a return; 33 were citizen turn ins.

b. 41 cats were adopted; 0 were euthanized; 3 were returned to owner; 1 went to rescue

c. 36 dogs came in through intake – 3 were owner surrender; 1 was a return; 30 were strays (20 citizen turn ins, 2 shelter pick up and 8 from law enforcement), Safe Haven 2.
d. 8 dogs were adopted; 1 was euthanized; 9 were reclaims; 3 went to rescue.
6. Committee reports

a. Operations 

i. No meeting was held.

ii. Discussion regarding completing a contract for animals in Safe Haven.

b. Fundraising 

i. The Rogue raffle drawing will be done at Fur Ball March 23. Next Fur Ball meeting February 28, 2024 at Greenleaf Landscaping. Furball sponsors are at about $10,000.

ii. Bingo date is set for September 14, 2024 at the Belpre Bingo Hall with a cost of  $300 for rental.
c. Finance

i. Tammy Bates will be Finance Committee Chair
d. Building, Grounds and Maintenance
i. The roof is still leaking. Quotes are running about $30,000 for a total replacement & an additional line item for replacing the sheathing. The funds will likely come from the Schafer Trust at the community foundation.

ii. The rain water pump on the new tank has been replaced. Pioneer took the pump to test to determine why it burned up.
iii. A water valve was replaced on the washing machine & it is working fine. Staff wants BSSI to redo the internet for $1,900 which will allow more cameras. BSSI recommended ITech to bring phones in line with what is needed. Dishwasher is not at its best and discussion was had about possibly asking for fundraising for a new one.
7. Unfinished Business 
a. Board officer election was discussed and voted upon. Amber will remain President, Mike Miller will remain Vice President, Tracy Moore will remain Treasurer, and Shelly Galland will become Secretary.  Tammy Bates made a motion to accept the officers and John Tynan seconded the motion. Motion passed with a voice vote.
b. Committee Chairs were discussed in Executive Session.
c. The county contract was tabled while the contract is returned to the county commission.

8. New Business

a. Future meeting places – Meetings will be held at the shelter until something more suitable is located.
b. Amber passed around a list of potential goals, both short and long term, for all to review before the next meeting.

c. Michele provided Amber with a list of donations in memory of Jasper who was sent to rescue and adopted in Canada. 

d. Emily Sherrif, junior board member, provided Amber with “How to be a great board member” handouts which were given to Board Members for review. 

e. Kennel doors are ready to be shipped and quotes will be obtained for installation.

9. Adjournment time was 7:45 p.m. Motion by John and a second by Tammy. Motion passed with a voice vote. Next meeting will be March 13.

